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13th January 2017
Dear Parents,

Happy New Year to you all and apologies for this letter being a week later than originally intended - I was away from my desk on Thursday and Friday of last week.
Head Teacher’s Awards for last half term half term
Neive P

Isobel D

Sofia


Lucy K


Oliver T
Elise

Hannah
Maisie


Jemima


Luke


Jessica F
Lily P

Ella F

Alex G


Keeley


Amber


Isabelle D
Layla

Sean

Charlotte C

Charlotte T

Amelie


Oliver M
Toby

Kieran

Miou


Chloe


Evie B


Jensen

Ryan

Oliver

Joshua


Eleanor





Well done everyone!
Attendance Award
The class with the best attendance last half term was Year 5 – they will be choosing a special treat to take place on Friday of this week. Well done to each class for achieving the 97% target!  All parents of those children who did not achieve 97% attendance last term will be receiving either a letter or message from me with details of your child’s attendance - we do hope that this will urge you to improve your child’s attendance.

	Year group
	Presents
	Authorised absences
	Possible
	Attendance

	Reception
	97.0
	0.5
	100.0
	97.0

	Year 1
	97.4
	0.7
	100.0
	97.4

	Year 2
	97.4
	0.7
	100.0
	97.4

	Year 3
	98.7
	0.1
	100.0
	98.7

	Year 4
	97.0
	1.0
	100.0
	97.0

	Year 5
	98.8
	0.4
	100.0
	98.9

	Year 6
	97.4
	0.3
	100.0
	97.9

	Totals
	97.7
	0.5
	100.0
	97.8


Celebration Assemblies

I know that I mentioned celebration assemblies at the beginning of last term; we did, however, have a large number of Sunshine Assemblies plus Mwanjati, Harvest and Christmas so that we seemed to run out of Fridays.  The first one this year is planned for Friday 3rd February at 2:30pm and parents are welcome to attend; it is our intention to hold one of these each half term in order to celebrate the children’s recent achievements outside school.  If, for example, your child has done well in a gymnastics competition we would like him/her to bring medals and possibly give a short demonstration of his/her skills.  

Tables Challenge Badges

Next week the children in Y4, Y5 and Y6 will be able to take part in a tables challenge.  This will consist of a written test that will test the children’s rapid recall of multiplication and division facts.  There is an example on the school’s website that the children may wish to practise in order to see if they are ready for the real thing. I imagine that some of our children in Year 3 will also be keen to do this challenge at some point in the school year – they will be more than welcome to take part.
National Safer Internet Day

You may aware of a report that was published last week (see link below) outlining the ways in which the internet was not really designed for children and emphasising the importance of parents monitoring their children’s internet usage. http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education-38508888
Each year we hold an Internet Safety Day in school and this year it takes place on Tuesday 7th February.  There will be a special assembly at 9:00am followed by classroom activities – we do hope that many of you will be able to join us in school.
Threadworms
Pam Faulkner, school health advisor has been in touch to provide information regarding threadworms. Threadworms are the most common worm parasite in children in the UK, affecting up to half of all under 10s. To treat threadworms successfully, all household members must be treated, even if they don’t have any symptoms.  This is because the risk of the infection spreading is very high.  The main medication is available from the local pharmacy without a prescription.  There is further information about this and other childhood ailments on the school website.  It is very important that the children are encouraged to wash their hands with soap and water after they have been to the toilet and before lunchtime - this is something that they are reminded about in school. It is also something that I have referred to in assembly to underline its importance.
PE Bags/School bags/lunch boxes/water bottles
Although I wrote to you about this in October, the staff have asked me to remind you once again.  This is mainly as a result of the ‘clear out’ of the Y5/Y6 cloakroom which uncovered a multitude of transgressions!  Some of our children had 2 or even 3 PE kits in school, several water bottles, four cardigans/jumpers, two coats etc etc! Please bear in mind the following:
· Only one PE bag in school and it MUST be a drawstring bag (trainers needed on Mondays only)
· No rucksacks or bulky bags (school bags must be ones that can be folded and stored in trays)

· Please check that your child’s coat has a coat peg loop (coats hanging by the hood get knocked off, end up on the floor and are then trodden on)
· Please use re-usable water bottles which should go home with the children each afternoon (no multiple bottles please!)
Yours faithfully,

L A McGann

Overview of Spring Term 2017 for Parents
	Week commencing
	Main Events
	Notes

	2.1.17
	
	

	9.1.17

	Judo Club starts at 8am for 5 weeks (Tuesday 10th)
	

	 16.1.17

	KS2 clubs start this week
	

	23.1.17

	Mwanjati Cake Stall after school on Thursday 26th at 3:15pm
Y1 Sunshine Assembly on Friday 27th at 2:30pm 
	

	30.1.17

	Celebration Assembly on Friday 3rd February at 2:30pm (parents welcome to attend)
	

	 6.2.17


	National Safer Internet Day Tuesday 7th (parents invited into school to take part).  PTFA meeting Tuesday 7th at 6:30pm
Y2 Sunshine Assembly on Friday 10th  at 2:30pm
	

	13.2.17


	Parents Evening (Wednesday and Thursday 15th and 16th, 4-7pm)

Break up for half term on Friday 17th 
	

	20.2.17


	HALF TERM
	

	27.2.17 

	World Book Day Thursday 2nd (children come to school dressed as a character from one of their favourite books)
	

	6.3.17 

	Y3 Sunshine Assembly on Friday 10th  at 2:30pm
	

	13.3.17

	
	

	20.3.17

	Travelling Book Fair in school this week
	

	27.3.17
	Mwanjati Cake Stall after school on Thursday 30th 
	

	3.4.17
	Y4 Sunshine Assembly Friday 7th at 2:30pm
	

	10.4.17
	School closes at 2:30pm on Thursday 13th for Spring Break


	


Other school events yet to be confirmed include: 

· Sunshine Assemblies
· Educational visits by individual classes
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